
City of Long Beach
Working Together to Serve

Date :

	

February 2, 2010

To:

	

Mayor Bob Foster and City Councilmembers

Val Lerch, Vice Mayor, 9th District City Councilm_ b r

F :

	

Rae Gabelich, 8th District City Councilmemberrom Patrick O'Donnell, 4th District City Councilmember
Gerrie Schipske, 5 th District City Councilmembe

Subject:

	

Request City Manager to Convene a Police Academy This Year

Memorandum

R-13

Since the current police staff levels are below the Police Department's projected
needs, the Department is 19 officers below the budgeted staffing levels for this
fiscal year and with the projected retirements for the next two years there is an
immediate need to convene a Police Academy this fiscal year .

We believe that the present staffing levels are at or near critical levels . If the City
does not convene an academy and promote lateral hires immediately, the
staffing levels in the Department in two years will be devastating to this City .

Therefore, we request the City Manager begin the application process for a
Police Academy this year and report back to the City Council within 15 days
identifying the funding for the academy and lateral hiring .

Recommendation :

Request the City Manager to begin the application process for a Police Academy
this year and report back to the City Council within 15 days identifying the
funding for the academy and lateral hiring .




